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Government announcement 
You will be aware that the Prime Minister intends to set out the government’s 
plans for an exit strategy out of the lockdown on Sunday. This is very likely to 

include information about how and when (and which) pupils will return to school. 
If that is the case, the school’s leadership team will discuss this next week and 
share with parents/carers our response/what it will look like for BFJS as soon as 

possible. 

 
 

Free School Meals 
Attached to the newsletter email is another reminder of 
how to check eligibility for Free School Meals and how to 
apply for these. Please check if your circumstances have 

changed due to the current situation. At the moment, this 
would equate to receiving £15 worth of supermarket 

vouchers per week, per child. 
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Final call for artwork for Broomfield Hospital 

Broomfield Hospital is trying to create a wall of thanks to decorate corridors so the staff, 
support services and patients can see bright and beautiful drawings by children in the local 
community. We are sure that Barnes Farm pupils would love to be involved in something so 

worthwhile, so we’re asking you to take part by creating an image that will cheer and 
encourage our wonderful NHS workers by using your best drawing and colouring skills. 

 
Drawings must be A4 so that they can be laminated and should have our school name and 
your first name only. When you have finished, you can bring it to school on any weekday 

between 8.30am and 4.30pm and hand it in or post it to us. Please hand these in by Monday 
11th of May. Mrs Cornforth’s husband is an NHS worker at Broomfield hospital and he is going 

to arrange for them to be taken and put up in the same place in the hospital. Then he will 
take some photographs that we can include in a newsletter in May/June. 
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Home learning resources 
The Oak National Academy website can be accessed 
for lessons on Bank Holiday Friday if parents and 
pupils wish to do so (and despite us working a week 
behind, there will still also be lessons available for 
next Friday).  
However, you may wish to spend the day doing other 
things or working on other activities including some of 

the VE75 resources we shared last week. There are also some good VE day 
activities on these websites: 
 
https://www.planbee.com/ve-day-activities-freebee-pack 
 
https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resources/history/world-war-two/world-war-two-ve-
day 
 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/ve-day-teaching-resources/znvy382/ 
 
And a special history lesson about VE day: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P1-
b06e2pBo&feature=youtu.be&utm_source=Website+List&utm_campaign=e2ae500627-
EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_05_01_08_34&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_87cd3bfaf8-
e2ae500627-136181081&mc_cid=e2ae500627&mc_eid=9f9ca251ae 
 

 

Keeping safe online 
With young people spending more time online there is a real risk that online 
grooming and exploitation may increase during the lockdown. There has been a 
huge rise in the use of Zoom and Houseparty (apps most had never heard of before 
the coronavirus pandemic), so it is important to continue the conversations with 
children around online safety. There are lots of resources available, including 
these Home Activity Packs from ThinkUKnow and the ESCB Online safety resources 
for professionals, parents/carers and young people.  
 
 

Keeping active 

This week’s bulletin (attached to the newsletter email) from the Chelmsford 
School Sports Partnership features another former pupil of Barnes Farm – Sophie 
Hankin – who is a semi-professional netball player. There are lots more ideas for 
physical activities for parents to use at home. Parents can access a parents' zone 
tab on the website (www.chelmsfordssp.com) where there are all the weekly 
sheets and additional resources. There is also a Yoga poster as an additional 
activity for everyone to have a go at. The Sports Partnership is beginning to set up 
a bank of video challenges for the children too. These will be on their twitter 
account @chelmsfordSsp and on the parent zone page.  
 
This link will take parents to a range of physical activities: 
https://www.getset4pe.co.uk/ResourceBank/ResourceCategory/1002 
 

Mrs Vickers 
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We’ll meet again! 
The staff of Barnes Farm Junior School have really missed working with and seeing 
all the pupils each day and we thought you might be missing us too. We have put 
together some photo messages in a montage and on a VE75-themed video, all of 

which you can find here: 
https://www.barnesfarmjuniors.co.uk/website/ve_day_2020/480157 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://www.barnesfarmjuniors.co.uk/website/ve_day_2020/480157
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                 Job opportunity  
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Home learning examples 
Thank you to all of you who are responding to my request for examples of your 

home learning or other activities you have been doing. Please send more to me or 
your teachers by emailing through eSchools. 

  

  

Lucia from Year 5 has sent an example of her work 
from Week 1 Oak National Academy.  Year 5 have 

been learning about translation across 4 
quadrants. 

Esther from Year 5 loves art and enjoyed taking 
one of the tulips from a bunch of flowers at home, 

then sketching and painting it. 
 

 

 

Lily from Year 6 has been creative with chalks, sending a positive message of thanks to NHS and Key 
Workers. 
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Zak (Year 4) and Parisa (Year 3) have been having fun working with the rest of their family. 

 

 

Ellie from Year 4 has been practising her craft skills. 

 

 
Elise from Year 4 has been learning and keeping active outside. 
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Thomas and Edward from Year 4 have been busy making Danish pastries – one of the perks 
of Year 4’s European study theme of Denmark! 
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Zak (Year 4) has presented some of his learning about Denmark in a PowerPoint: 

 


